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THE ROTARY CLUB OF MCLEAN 

      MINUTES

OF

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

June 7, 2005

The June meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Tuesday, June 7, 2005. President Pamela Danner called the meeting to order at 10:50. Present at the meeting were Directors Bob Hahne, Chet Gray, Doug Megill and Paul Ward, Officers Pam Danner and Todd Dempsey, Publicity Chair P.P. Bob Rosenbaum and incoming Board Members Lois Wilson, Scott Mills and incoming Publicity Chair Art Hyland.

The minutes for the May Board meeting were unanimously approved on a motion by Bob Hahne and seconded by President Danner. 

President Danner advised that Club attendance for the month of May was 72%.  The Club added over eight new members during the 2004-2005 rotary year for a net increase of seven members. John Tharrington has requested an extension of his current leave of absence to continue the care of his wife and the request was unanimously approved on a motion by Todd Dempsey, seconded by Paul Ward. Mr. Dempsey reported that he had not spoken with Marianne Voight about her current leave status.

Under general information, President Danner thanked everyone for their efforts and participation in McLean Day. Although the total dollar count isn’t known, it was a great day. A short discussion followed regarding the competitive sales of hamburgers and hotdogs by another vendor.  The Club received three awards at the District Conference for Club Service, Community Service and 3.5 brownie points of the District Governor’s five points program. President Pam reported that the Rotary Centennial bench would be delivered within the next 90 days and installed at the soccer field next to the Balls Hill Police sub-station. Doug Megill suggested the Club purchase one bench each Rotary year to be installed in an around McLean.  The Club has submitted four matching District contributions for Paul Harris Fellowships for Bob Koenig, Michael DeRose, Helen Hergenroeder and Ralf Berthiez.

Scott Mills reminded the Board that RI Foundation contributions are due by June 15, 2005 for credit in the 2004-2005 Rotary year. 

Mr. Megill reviewed the Speaker’s list for the rest of the year and advised that Club Service was finishing the year in good shape. The Club roster has been completed and will be distributed within the next week. Mr. Dempsey reported that the new District Website and the Club Runner site had been populated due to the efforts of Scott Mills and Scott Monett. Over time, the Communication and Technology Committee would determine the protocol for the two sites.

President Danner thanked Mr. Ward for his efforts in growing the Club membership and holding the new member orientation program.

Mr. Hahne advised that the grant application for Partner in Health has been assigned a project number and funds should be forthcoming.  A few Rotarians had expressed some interest in 

helping with a Literacy project. Mr. Dempsey advised that there were a couple of projects under consideration for the next Rotary year including a dictionary drive, Northern Virginia Literacy Council and the INOVA Pediatric Center. Mr. Hahne also reported that the Church had approved the placement of a Rotary meeting sign in front of the Church. 

Chet Gray reported Vocational Service had a good year. The recent Ethics Day with Langley High School drew 12 McLean Rotarian participants. Scott Mills was thanked for bringing participants into the various District contests and his efforts with the GSE Team Reception.

Scott Mills announced that Megan Lantz had applied for an Ambassadorial and a Cultural Scholarship. The Club will interview the applicant and Messrs. Mills, Ward and Dempsey agreed to participate. Mr. Mills advised that applications for GSE Team Leaders were due on August 10, 2005 for a Poland Ukraine exchange in May 2006. Discussion about the Water Plus Project was deferred until additional information could be obtained.   

Public relations Chair Bob Rosenbaum announced that he was working on coverage for the upcoming Club presentation by Chuck Robb.

President Danner thanked everyone on the Board for their contributions to the Club during the year. President-Elect Dempsey thanked President Danner for her leadership and congratulated her on an excellent Rotary year. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:55.

Respectfully Submitted,
B. Todd Dempsey

Club Secretary
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